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Guests:  Town Board Liaison Janice Ross, Supervisor DeCarlo
Open meeting: Having a quorum present, Chairman Ostrowski called the meeting to order at 7:00pm
Approval of September Minutes: A motion was made by Carol and seconded by Debbie to approve the September Minutes. Carried.
OLD BUSINESS:

None
NEW BUSINESS:

New NYS Solar Law: The Chairman commented on a class he took regarding the new solar law for NYS. He stated that New York State will override all solar laws where the solar farm is in excess of 20 megawatts. The towns solar law will apply for all farms under 20 megawatts. 
He also mentioned that Omni Navitas has rewritten the disposal plan. Also, he stated that Ag & Markets cannot veto any solar project no matter what size the farm is. 
Town Supervisor: The Chairman welcomed the Supervisor to our meeting. Supervisor DeCarlo thanked the Planning Board Members for all their hard work. He told them they are doing a wonderful job. He then asked if there were any questions. 
Carol asked about previously submitted proposals:
1. Bike Path: Supervisor DeCarlo mentioned that there is a special grant of $200,000 with a 5% town match through the CDBG, based on the census data, that will allow the town to put a bike path from the town park to North Collins. Carol stated that there are several grants that will completely fund the bike path from the town park to the lake. The Supervisor said he will contact our Grant Writer Connie Miner regarding this. 
2. Small Cell Towers: The Supervisor said there is no update at this time. He will follow up on this.

3. Fracking Waste: The Chairman talked about using the abandoned wells to dispose of fracking waste. The Town Attorney said he would provide the Planning Board with an analysis of NYS Fracking Waste Disposal Laws. We are still waiting for them. 
The Supervisor said he will be at our next meeting to provide follow up on these questions. 
The Board Members thanked the Supervisor for attending the meeting. 
Adjournment: A motion was made by Jason and seconded by Brenda to adjourn the meeting. Carried. 
Respectfully submitted, 
Lynda Ostrowski, Secretary

